June 19, 1974

Dr. James B. Rhoads

Archivist of the United Ststes
National Archives asnd Records Service
Washington, D. C. 20408

Dear Dr. Rhoada:

In sccord with your letter of June 1l, enclosed is my check for §15.30
which will pay the balance due of $5.30 and put $10.00 on deposit.

Your letter baffles me and I solicit further explanation. Ycu sey,
"We treated your suit for asccess as a request for a mandatory review."

why did it require 2 suit when I made formal and proper application

under the Freedom of Information law and your regulations? Why did

you not then regard thls, as I believe you should have, as a request
for a revgiw?

Why did you not regard my sppesl from your personel refusal as a re-
quest for a rey¥iw? Why wes my appeal not forwarded, as required 4by
your regulations, to the Assistant Administreator for Administration?
And why, 1f indeed you did regard my sult ss such a request, did you
not revplew it then when I flled the suit instead of after decision
by the District Court? Why did you have to clutter up the courts
with a totally unneceasary suit, put me to this expense and deny me
what I regard as my rights under the law end your regulations?

Or does this get to your appeals officer, Mr. Vawter's call to me
begging me to file & sult as he did rather than give him appeals
upon which to mect?

I intend these questions seriously, not rhetorically. I believe I
am entitled to an answer and I would think the judge 1s entitled to
an explanation.

Sincerely,

Harold Welsberg



